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As per DH guidelines only Category One patients were planned for theatre. Guidelines for
this categorization were utilised however our unit maintained dicretion over which cases
fulfilled those criteria. | think that it is very important for clinicians to prioritize surgical
conditions to reduce blinding outcomes — this was not the case in the UK. | am aware that
conditions that we classified as category one in Australia did not receive surgery in the UK,
resulting in poor outcomes and ongoing issues for those patients in the UK.

As we commenced lockdown it became apparent that the hospital did not have enough PPE,
in particular N95 masks. Our hospital engineers rapidly installed slit lamp shields, as
previously we did not have protective shields on slit lamps nor did we wear masks when
examining patients in the outpatient cIinic.“ is a unique specialty as we are
not only front line doctors but due to the nature of the slit lamp microscopic examination,
we needed to be in very close facial proximity (often cms away) to patients for often
prolonged periods of time which increased our airborne transmission risk.

For the future, the provision of adequate PPE is vital and | think this needs to be
manufactured in Australia to ensure supply. Every health care worker should be fit tested
and hence know their appropriate mask. | was not able to be fit tested until after the second
wave in Victoria due to the limited availability of fit-testing spots.

During the numerous lockdowns in Victoria we reinstituted the measures detailed above
and continued with urgent surgery. | think it is important to acknowledge that with the
measures introduced by DH / the RVEEH eg. screening questions, RAT and PCR testing
surgery could continue, particularly as we did not have inpatients with Covid.

Most of our eye surgery is day case surgery performed under local anaesthetic and this is
lower risk for the anaesthetic / theatre staff than patients undergoing general anaesthetic.
Deferring semi-urgent and elective cases has resulted in compromised patient outcomes
and has created an ongoing service delivery challenge that will impact the Health Service
for the forseeable future. Continuing with as much semi elective and elective surgery as
possible reduces the burden of overdue elective surgery that we are now facing. This could
have been scaled up once vaccination for health care workers was available. In particular
this could continue in hospitals / day surgery units that do not have inpatients with Covid or
a future viral disease.

Vitrectomy surgery had been identified as a potential aerosol generating procedure so we
conducted a study which refuted, this both in the lab and in theatre.?

Telehealth was encouraged during the pandemic however we found this is not helpful for
patients with eye disease. We instituted week one phone reviews post surgery however we
have now ceased this as post operative problems were missed and we were not providing
the standard of care that we believe should be provided.
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